
 

   
     

 
        

           
     

                 

 
   

 
                  

                     
                   

                   
         

 
         

 
    
  

    
     

      
   

   
   

 

Brian Freeman 

From: Powell, David (FTA) <david.powell@dot.gov> 
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 10:24 PM 
To: Joe Earman 
Cc: Brian Freeman; Chris Stephenson; K.M. Beck; Roberts, Courtney (FTA) 
Subject: FY2023 Indian River Board of County Commissioners FTA Triennial Review Final Report. 
Attachments: 5630_FY23 Indian River County Final Report.pdf 

CAUTION: This message is from an external source. Please use caution when opening attachments or clicking links. 

Dear Chairman Earman: 

Attached you will find the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) Fiscal Year 2023 Triennial Review Final Report for the 
Indian River Board of County of Commissioners and the signed FTA cover letter. FTA would like to recognize that the 
County experienced no findings in FTA’s FY2023 Triennial Review which assesses compliance in 23 review areas. An FTA 
Triennial Review with no findings is a rare occurrence. The County’s staff that administers public transportation did a 
great job on preparing for the FY2023 Triennial Review. 

Please let FTA know if you have any questions. 

David S. Powell, P.E. 
General Engineer 
US Department of Transportation 
Federal Transit Administration, Region IV 
230 Peachtree Street, NW, Suite 1400 
Atlanta, GA 30303 
Phone: (404) 865-5628 
E-mail: David.Powell@dot.gov 
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